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Southern California Cadet Council Meeting Minutes

7:00pm, 5 November 2015
Rosewood CRC, Bellflower
10115 Rose Street, Bellflower, CA
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The second regular meeting of the Southern California Cadet Council in Cadet Year 2015-2016 was called to order by Gary Evans (at large Executive Board member and Council President) at 7:13p.m and moved directly to the training session. 
Workshop (Counselor Training)
Gary led a workshop about the council’s Field Day, “What you Need to Know”.  This workshop focused on tips for a well-run Field Day, as well as provided counselors opportunities to offer insights and ask questions.

There will be camping available at Valley Christian on Friday evening.

· Clubs must notify Jim Grasmeyer (Head Counselor for Long Beach CRC, Club No. 1539) if they are planning on camping out on Friday.

The Marksmanship event is always a well-attended event, but the council noted the following:

· The Marksmanship badge must be affixed to the Cadet’s uniform.

· Registration forms are turned in to the event registrar with a copy given to the club running the Marksmanship event.

· Registration forms provide the Head Counselor a way to “authorize” or “validate” each boy has earned the Marksmanship badge.  These forms act as a backup to the boy having the badge on his shirt.

· Unsafe behavior, or obvious lack of knowledge for handling the air rifle will be reviewed with the club Head Counselor.

· Council members acknowledged that it is rare for any “A” Group Cadet to handle the air rifle safely or shoot properly.  Some clubs do not allow Cadets in this age group to earn the Marksmanship badge.

· The registration forms, along with the air gun waiver will be posted on the council website, under the “Field Day” page.

Each Cadet will receive an identifying number.  This number is a combination of the last two digits of the club number, along with two-digit number signifying what age group the boy belongs with.

· For example, “Johnny” is a member of club 1590 and is the first boy listed on the registration form for the “A” group.

· His number would be “9001”.

It was recommended that each boy receive a pair of identifying tapes; one goes on their outer jacket and the other would be affixed to the boy’s Cadet shirt (or inner) shirt.  This action would ensure the identifying tape (with club and boy’s number) remain on him during the entirety of the day.

· Having a number on the jacket will help return the item to its rightful owner when it is found and turned in as a “lost item”.

Jim Grasmeyer asked how many counselors know how to read a compass.  He went on to describe several instances where it was obvious that a boy did not have even the basic knowledge of how to use a compass.  Jim asked that clubs review basic compass knowledge and use.  While counselors for Long Beach CRC will take time to teach a boy the basics, having to do this with a large number of boys affects how the event is conducted.

Gary Evans reviewed the Field Day schedule with the council members.  He noted:
· Counselor meeting begins at 8:00am on Saturday.  At least one counselor from each club should attend.

· Morning Assembly begins at 8:30am.

· Morning Field Day events begin about 9:00am

· Cross Country needs a few minutes after assembly so normally they begin about 9:10am with each age group running in 10-minute intervals

· Snack Bar will be open for a time before the morning events begin, offering coffee, hot chocolate, and doughnuts but will close until 11:30am.

· Each club will need to provide one (or possibly) two people to assist Long Beach CRC with the snack bar during the day.

· Items for sale from the snack bar will be rounded up to an even dollar amount.

· Ties within a morning event should be addressed before the afternoon events begin.  Preferably around 11:30.

· Afternoon events will begin at 12:30pm

· All events should conclude by around 2:30pm

Dave Lewis (Head Counselor for The Bridge, Club No. 1520) reviewed the registration form and process.

· Clubs can turn in the forms to him upon arrival, or immediately after the Morning Assembly.

· Forms must list only the boys attending Field Day.

· Club counselors should also be listed.

· Boys in the “A” Group or first-time Cadets receive an orange-colored card.  This identifies the boys as eligible for the Landmarks event.  All other Cadets receive a blue-colored event card.

· Boys must earn six punches on their card to qualify for a participation ribbon.

· Each club will receive a Field Day information packet.

Roll Call was taken with 17 men responding.  Counselors from the following clubs attending:

	Number
	Name
	Present

	1503
	Anaheim CRC
	2

	1510
	Emmanuel RC
	2

	1520
	The Bridge
	1

	1512
	Artesia Trinity CRC
	

	1585
	Bayview OPC
	1

	1518
	Bellflower Bethany
	

	1569
	Bellflower Bethel
	

	1515
	Bellflower 1
	

	1521
	Bellflower Rosewood
	3

	1531
	Crosspoint CRC
	

	1530
	Chino 1
	2

	1536
	Escondido URC
	

	1539
	Long Beach CRC
	2

	1558
	Oasis Moreno Valley
	

	1548
	The River CRC
	

	1557
	Hope Riverside
	

	1561
	San Diego New Life PCA
	

	1563
	Sun Valley
	2

	1565
	San Marcos CRC
	

	1566
	Westminster OPC
	

	4365
	Hope in Christ Community
	


Church name in bold indicates H/C attending

One at-large council members attended – Gary Evans, Council President and George Bell, Council Quartermaster

Old Business

Field Day
Gary Evans introduced this for discussion.  He began by reviewing the events and club assignments.
· Chino 1 will cover the Soccer event.

· Emmanuel RC will assist Sun Valley with the Marksmanship event.

· The River and Redlands to assist with Pup Tent.

Jim Grasmeyer confirmed that clubs can sleep over on Friday night but did ask that clubs notify him of their intentions.  He also noted that council would need to reimburse Valley Christian for janitorial services (approximately $100).  The following were also noted.
· No parking at High School due to SAT that morning.

· Parking available at the Jr. High School on Dumont Street.

· Jim will research if the sound system is available and will advise Gary Evans if another system is needed.

· Portable fire pits only.  Try not to scorch the ground.

· No recycling at Valley Christian.

· Long Beach can no longer provide volunteers to help with the snack bar.  Jim asked for volunteers to assist.

· If it rains, the Field Day may be cancelled.  This is primarily due to the difficulty and effort it takes to repair damage to the track.

Counselor Training Day
Craig Doty (Council Secretary and Head Counselor for Bayview OPC, Club No. 1585) provided details for this Saturday counselor training day, noting that current plans are to offer four or more workshops beginning at 10:00am on Saturday, February 6th.

Craig noted the following:

· Executive Board approved this event in lieu of the February Council meeting.

· No regular business will be discussed; apart from some quick notes about Pinewood Derby.

· Counselor Training will begin at 10:00am.

· A complete list of the workshops is not yet available.  After receiving suggestions from the council, a workshop on Leathercraft will be added.  Craig mentioned two members of Bayview are avid backpackers and have offered to lead a workshop on Backpacking (part of the Woodsman Guide Trails badge).

· Families are invited to join the counselor and make it a family trip to San Diego.

· Anyone wanted to come in on Friday should contact Craig for housing options.

· Bayview OPC will be having its regular monthly outing on that Saturday.

· Families are encouraged to come on Saturday and join members of Bayview for the visit to the USS Midway Museum.
The council members approved a $5/per ticket rebate to help defray the ticket cost of anyone attending the Bayview outing to the USS Midway Museum.  (http://www.midway.org/)  
Craig suggested anyone wanting to visit the museum to check the USS Midway Museum website for discounts available in February.  Regular prices are:

	Adults - $20
	Seniors - $17
	Student (w/ID) - $15
	Military - $10

	Youth (6 and up) - $10
	Children (0-5) – Free
	Active Military - Free
	


Purchasing tickets online will save $2.00 per ticket.

· Craig asked for responses to be sent to him not later than January 15th, 2016 to allow Bayview to properly prepare for the event and workshops.

Bernie and Craig will be developing workshops for this training day.  Suggestions are always welcome.  It was suggested that a complete list of workshops be available at Field Day to help with advertising, etc.

Southwest Regional Counselors’ Conference
Craig provided details for this Friday-Saturday counselor training to be hosted by Golden Bear Council on Friday and Saturday, March 4th and 5th.

Bernie Gabrielse (Council DCE and Head Counselor 1st URC of Chino, Club No. 1530) encouraged all attending to consider this event.  He noted that while distance is a factor, the event is well worth the travel and workshops are always well run.

Pinewood Derby
G. Evans introduced this item, noting that Bethany CRC in Bellflower will be hosting on March 19th.

Craig advised the council members that two computers are being donated for Pinewood Derby and asked if a central location could be determined for storage.  George Bell (Council Quartermaster and at-large Board member) agreed to store these during the year.

Open Board Position – Vice President
G. Evans noted this position has been open for more than three years.  Responding to a question, he also described what duties the Vice President performs.  
Reports
· Congress.  Matt Gabrielse (Congressman and Counselor at 1st URC of Chino) noted the following:

· Congress will meet at Plymouth Heights CRC in Grand Rapids, Michigan on January 7-10, 2016.

· Club registrations are due.  Mail to the Cadet Corps office or to him at his new address (available on the Council Members list distributed separately to the club Head Counselors).

· Congress packets have been received.  No proposal for changing the Calvinist Cadet Corps name is on the agenda.  Some additional badges are being proposed.

· Quartermaster.  George noted:
· Pinewood Derby cars have been ordered and will be available at Field Day

· Clubs should notify George of how many car sets are need.

· Other supplies can be ordered and George will either mail it or bring the supplies to Field Day (to save on shipping).

· Incentive gifts were shown to the council.  If ordered, George would ship them directly to the clubs.

· Treasurer. Dave Lewis reviewed the Treasurer’s Report and noted the following:
· Current balance is approximately $3,800 after receipts are deposited.

· Some clubs still owe for orders.  Dave noted the fee structure for late payments.

· If receivables are paid soon, the council’s account should be able to handle the large pinewood derby order.

· Savings (Jim Greenfield Fund) has been rolled into the Checking account to save in extra fees.  The amount available in the Fund is maintained separately.

· At Bank of America, if the checking balance falls below $3,000, the council will be assessed a $19 fee each month.  Dave has investigated transferring the council accounts to Wells Fargo.

· Gary Evans stated this issue will be added to the next Executive Board agenda for discussion and a recommendation provided to the council at the next regularly scheduled business meeting
· DCE.  Bernie suggested that any club having a counselor deserving of a Blue Star be nominated in time for the Blue Star Committee to meet prior to Field Day.  The Blue Star is the highest award given by a Council to a member for services to the Council.
· Secretary.  Craig offered the following:
· Clubs to send material for posting to the Council website to be posted on the club’s own page.

· Counselors can sign up to receive email updates when the website is changed.

· The Council Member’s List is provided electronically to only the Head Counselors for Cadet Business only.

· President.  Gary had nothing to report. 

New Business

Archery Training.

Counselors from Anaheim CRC asked if Crosspoint would be having an Archery Day soon.  It was recommended that Gary Conrad be contacted.  Gary Evans noted that Gary Conrad stepped down as an active counselor (but still assists) at Crosspoint due to no longer attending that church.
Next Council Meeting.  The next meeting will be hosted by Bayview OPC in Chula Vista.  The date will be Saturday, February 6th.

After thanking the counselors from Rosewood for hosting our meeting, Gary Evans asked Craig Doty to close in prayer and closed the meeting at 9:08p.m.  The council concluded the meeting by singing the Cadet Hymn.

In Christ’s Service,

Craig P. Doty
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